FY-24 HR Indefinite Recall Board
Results

1. Congratulations to the following applicants who were selected for indefinite
recall to the 1200 HR Community!

CAPT Tasya Lacy, 1207
CDR Richard Amos, 1207
CDR Beau Bennett, 1205
CDR Terry Borja, 1207

2. Competition was tight during the FY-24 HR Indefinite Recall Board, with 10
eligible packages received for only four recall quotas.

3. Ultimately, the deciding factor for selection was sustained superior
performance while accomplishing HR work and in leadership positions, as
evidenced by CO’s endorsements, fitness reports, Performance Summary Sheets,
and PRIMS Summary of PFA Results. The panel also considered community
needs and promotion potential of the candidates.

4. The board members evaluated all aspects of the applications including
education, experience, and performance to assess potential to succeed and
objectively select the best and fully qualified applicants. Future opportunities will
be based on community requirements and quotas must be approved per that fiscal
year accession plan. Active HR community questions about this board can be
directed to the Officer Community Manager, CDR Endia T. Mendez at
endia.t.mendez.mil(@us.navy.mil or 901-874-4511.




